
From: Barry Hembling  
Sent: 07 August 2023 17:42 
To: Planning 
Subject: 2023/2510/P and 2023/2653/L 
 
Dear Camden 
 
I am writing to express my real concerns about the above referenced proposed 
development.  
 
The proposal adversely impacts a number of listed buildings of architectural 
and historical importance.   
 
It would also adversely impact adjacent listed buildings including St George’s 
Bloomsbury, the British Museum and Bloomsbury Square.  
 
I am also very concerned about the adverse environmental impact of the 

scheme. The development exceeds UK’s net-zero CO2 emission legislative 
target and fails to meet any of the GLA carbon targets. I understand the 
developers acknowledge the up-front embodied carbon impact of the 
scheme.  
 
 

Permitting the development would be at odds with many local interest 
groups and residents. I urge the council to refuse the proposals.  
 
 

If I can assist further then please do let me know.  
 
 

Kind regards 

 
 

Barry Hembling  
 
 
 


